Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre on Mon. January 16th.2017
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  Mr.J.Matthewson  
Mr.D.Roper  Mr.S.Fidler
Apologies: Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.D.Fortescue  
Public Participation none
a) Police Report 3 crimes had been recorded during December. PC Dye gave a brief overview of the current policing regime and reminded members of the SNAP meeting to be held in Spixworth Village Hall on January 25th. at 7.00 p.m.
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that the County budget proposals were likely to be an increase in precept of between of 4.8% with 3% ring fenced for adult social care. Broadland are likely to freeze their precept.
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report None. Next meeting February 6th.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mr.Browne – School Governor





Mrs.Scarff - SchoolGovernor





Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee





Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting
3. Minutes of the December meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk was informed that the remedial work on the safety surface at Horsham Park swings had been carried out satisfactorily and he would inspect it before releasing payment.
5. Planning None
6. Cemetery Path After a lengthy discussion it was agreed that the power brushing should be carried out on a one off basis after the first spraying of the season to judge it’s effectiveness. A proper hard surface was needed from the Blind Lane gateway to the cemetery entrance. One solution would be the heavy plastic mesh with shingle spread widely used for this type of application and the Clerk was asked to investigate.
7. Churchyard and Cemetery Maintenance Following discussions with Mr.Davey of PJD the Clerk recommended that as only one year of a three year contract had been completed, this must be allowed to run it’s full course or there would be compensation due. Members accepted this recommendation.
8. April Meeting As the normal date would fall on Easter Monday it was agreed to meet on the following evening Tuesday April 18th.

9. Correspondence A letter had been received from a resident complaining that dog waste was being placed in green bins and that more red bins should be provided. The Clerk reported that he had checked with Broadland DC and that it was quite acceptable to put dog waste in a green litter bin. The Council decided on no further action.

Correspondence had been received from Broadland DC concerning future street lighting and a change in policy by Norfolk County Council who would not be adopt lighting in future new developments. The Council agreed that they would adopt any such lighting columns in future.
10. Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£147.50
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£505.27
Norse


Safety Surfacing (inc.VAT)

£2,798.58
T.T.Jones

Lighting Maintenance

£368.05

11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would contact Broadland DC after confusion concerning addresses in Newton Close caused a police raid on the wrong property. Surfacing issues at Waterloo Close and the junction of Church Street and Cromer Road had still not been addressed. An overhanging hedge in Manor Road would be investigated.
12. Date of next meeting St.Faiths Centre  February 20th. 7.30 p.m.
